
        MINUTES OF THE 2017 SEMI-ANNUAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS
 MEETING OF THE WAWASEE SPINK CONDOMINIUM HOMEOWNERS            

                     ASSOCIATION HELD ON SEPTEMBER 9, 2017

The 2017 semi-annual Board of Directors Meeting of the Wawasee Spink Condominium Homeowners Association was held on September 9, 2017 in the Commons Area, called to order by Chairman Bill McCabe at 9:00 a.m.  The meeting was called pursuant to email or written notice.  A copy of the notice of the meeting is attached to these minutes and incorporated by reference.  The Directors in attendance for this meeting were President Bill McCabe, Vice President Lee Theis, Treasurer Don Ratliff, Secretary Steve Brody and Lisa Hill.
Record of Proceeding and Minutes
Bill McCabe designated that Steve Brody serve as official secretary of the meeting.  Steve will see that minutes of the meeting are prepared and that a record of the minutes, together with any attachments, is put in the Minute Book and on the website.  He will also sign the minutes for the meeting.

Approval of Prior Minutes
Bill McCabe called upon Steve Brody to present the minutes and proceedings of the 2017 Annual Board Meeting of the Wawasee Spink Condominium Homeowners Association held on June 3, 2017.  Steve reported that copies of the minutes were previously posted to the website, and the reading of said minutes was waived.  Bill McCabe then requested that the minutes be approved as previously recorded and presented.  Upon motion by Steve Brody and second by Lee Theis, the minutes were unanimously approved by the Board members as recorded.  It was noted that a copy of the minutes is kept in the Minute Book and copies are available on the website.
Treasurer’s Report
Don Ratliff reported that the general account has a balance of $46,104.94 and the reserve account has a balance of $221,639.12.  He also reported that there are no delinquent homeowner payments.  Lastly, he reminded homeowners that, as previously approved, quarterly dues will be increasing from $1,350 to $1,450 per unit effective January 1, 2018.
Pier Slips
Lee Theis reported that numbers have been installed on all slips and encouraged homeowners to provide their assigned slip number to their boat company and lift company.  In addition, Lee installed plastic tags on each PWC lift with the name of the owner for the benefit of the lift company and also so that Jim Beck knows whose lift it is if there is a problem.  Lee also informed everyone that the Board of Directors approved a request by Paula Schaefer to install a short PWC pier in the southeast PWC area.  Paula will be responsible for all costs of installation and removal each year.  Lee stated that any similar requests from other owners would need to come to the Board of Directors for consideration.  Lee also reported that the Sheriff’s Department has asked that we make one additional slip available for its use.  We have agreed to do this on a year-to-year basis, which will give us an opportunity to ensure that sufficient numbers of owner and guest slips are available. 
Property Manager Report from Jim Beck
· Following loop repairs, the main gate is working again. 
· Pier stringers have been painted.
· Window washing is done; Jim got feedback regarding the quality of the work, issues, etc. and will be sure those are addressed if we use the same firm in 2018 (likely as there was a shortage of firms interested in the job).
· The new building entry door codes are now in effect; codes for the gates remain unchanged.
· Asphalt sealer will be applied to garage bay areas; there was some discussion of how to address the “drop-off” from some garages to the paved area; Jim will look into this further.
· The removal of dead trees will be completed this fall/winter.
· Jim is going to contact Middlebury Hardwood to see if they are interested in removing the big oak tree.
Jim Cox encouraged the Board to look into additional trimming of trees around the property.  Larry Swank asked if there were any plans to plant new trees; the Board will take this matter up, noting that the focus to this point has been on removal of the dead trees.  There was general agreement that there is a need for some tree replacement.

Old Business
Jim Cox reported that while he had hoped to have a plan and cost estimates for enhancement of the front entry, this is moving more slowly than anticipated; nothing to share yet. 

Lee Theis reported that Wanda Newsome (a friend of Mike Baker’s), an experienced website designer, has offered to take a look at our website to see if it can be modified so that it is easier to maintain.  Jim Beck will work with her on this.
New Business
Jim Cox reported that the current arrangement that enables music in the common areas will no longer be available.  Jim talked to a provider that could do an installation for approximately $5,300.  This was discussed and the consensus of the Board of Directors was that, while nice to have, this would be a lower priority in terms of capital projects.  Jim then asked if the Board of Directors would consider the request if there was no cost to the Association.  After further discussion, upon motion by Lee Theis and second by Lisa Hill, the following resolution was approved by a vote of 4-1:

RESOLVED:  Subject to receiving detailed information regarding installation, and with appropriate assurances that there will be no cost to the Association, the Board of Directors approves installation of a system to provide music to the common areas and authorizes Jim Beck to work with Jim Cox on this matter. 
Capital Projects - Don Ratliff reported that there are no capital projects currently requiring approval.

Hedge Trimming Between First Floor Units – Lee Theis noted that hedges are overgrown and suggested cutting them back to the patio line.  Jim Beck is concerned that if the hedges get cut back too far, there may be no growth.  After discussion, it was agreed that the hedges between Units 104 and 105 will be cut back and that result will be evaluated before any decisions are made to trim additional hedges.  There was also discussion about the potential need to replace the hedges at some point.

New Buoys in Front of Main Pier – Lee Theis reported that we are considering replacing the nine buoys in front of the main pier.  Upright buoys would cost approximately $300 each; lower orange buoys would cost less than the uprights.  We would also need to determine if we continue to need nine buoys.  After further discussion, upon motion by Lee Theis and second by Steve Brody, the following resolution was approved by a vote of 5-0:

RESOLVED:  Funds shall be allocated to replace up to nine buoys at a cost not to exceed $300 per buoy. 

Cox/Ganz Water Intrusion Plan – The Ganz unit has water leak issues in the front (lakeside) area; the Cox unit is experiencing water issues in a window box (lakeside).  The Board asked Jim Beck to contact Trisco to see if they would be willing to come and take a look at the situation.  Jim reported that Steve or Brian from Trisco will visit sometime in the next two weeks to assess the situation.

Committee Reports
Social – June Miller reported a great summer of activities, including Thirsty Thursdays, an enthusiastic (and award-winning) dalmation turnout for the Flotilla, a successful ice cream social during the Flotilla (this will be continued next year), and a very well attended progressive dinner.  The Board expressed its appreciation to June for her efforts.
Grounds/Beautification – Jim Beck had nothing to report that wasn’t previously discussed.

Building – Don Ratliff reported that our capital expenditures for the year are at approximately $26,000 of which about $22,000 was for the pool repairs and most of the remainder for lift station improvements.

Pier – Lee Theis had nothing to report that wasn’t previously discussed.

Insurance – Steve Brody reported that he will be working with Conner on the insurance policy renewals; we are on one year policies that run through the end of October.

Rules/Bylaws – Lee Theis reported that we have agreed to allow two additional Open Houses, one in September and one in October.

Update of Units for Sale
Bill McCabe reported the following units currently listed for sale:


Unit 209 (Miller)

Listed for $399,000


Unit 306 (Green)

Listed for $489,000


Unit 208 (Stickley)

Listed for $499,000


Units 111/112 (Miller)

Listed for $650,000


Unit 203 (Eppich)

Listed for $575,000

 2018 Meetings

 The next annual Board meeting will be Saturday, June 2, 2018 at 9:00 am in the Commons Area.  The next semi-annual Board meeting is currently scheduled for September  8, 2018 at 9:00 am in the Commons Area.
Other Items of Business and General Discussion
Larry Swank encouraged the Board of Directors to further build up capital reserves.  He would like to see a target accumulation of $500,000 and suggested extending the number of years remaining on the previously approved special assessment.  There was extensive discussion.  The Board agreed to come back with a proposal on the issue of capital reserve buildup at the June, 2018 meeting.
Please send any phone, e-mail address or mailing address updates to Steve Brody at brodys11@frontier.com.
Adjournment of Meeting
Bill McCabe asked if there were any other items of business to come before the Board.  There being none, and upon motion by Lee Theis and second by Steve Brody, the meeting was adjourned at 10:00 am.
___________________________________ 

Steve Brody, Secretary of the Board of Directors
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